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Braunschweig, 23 March 2009 
Dear Colleagues, 
 
within two R&D projects on Transformation of VMP and Biocides in Manures funded by the 
German Federal Environmental Agency (UBA) and managed by the Institute of Ecological 
Chemistry and Waste Analysis, Technische Universitaet Braunschweig, Germany, we 
appreciate to invite you as experts of research institutions, industry and authorities to the  
 

     UBA Expert Meeting 
held at Technische Universitaet Braunschweig, Germany 

27 May 2009, 10:00 to 16:00 h. 
 

Based on the outcomes of both R&D projects, we would like to introduce to you the 
Technical Protocol on Transformation of VMP and Biocides in Manures in order to 
advance a final draft for regulatory work. This meeting will thus act on the discussion about 
the EMEA Concept Paper "On Fate of VMP in Manure" assisting the CVMP ERAWP to hold 
a focus group meeting at EMEA in June/July 2009. Therefore, your presentations about your 
methodological experiences in testing of transformation of VMP and biocides in manures are 
most welcome. 
 
Please, announce your participation – with or without your 20-min oral presentation – in the 
UBA Expert Meeting before 1 May 2009 via e-mail to r.kreuzig@tu-bs.de. Braunschweig 
can be easily arrived by Deutsche Bahn at Braunschweig Railway Station or via flight to 
Hanover Airport followed by a shuttle transfer (35 min) to the hotel or to the venue at 
Technische Universitaet Braunschweig. If designated, we will book for you a hotel 
accomodation at Ringhotels Deutsches Haus (74.- € incl. breakfast). We are very sorry not to 
be able to pay for your travelling expenses within the frame of the Biocide Project. 
Furthermore, we ask you, please, to pay the Workshop Fee of € 30.- incl. VAT enabling us to 
pay for the workshop catering.  
Looking forward to meeting you in Braunschweig. 
Kind regards 
 
Robert Kreuzig  
(EcoChemistry, TUBS) 

Joop de Knecht 
(RIVM) 

Jutta Klein-Goedicke 
Silke Müller-Knoche 
(UBA) 
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